Dear paper presenters at IAIA 2002,

Most probably you already have been informed by a workshop leader that your paper has been scheduled in one of the workshops and he or she may have informed you about the exact timing of the presentation. The final program is now being processed for printing and will soon appear on the IAIA website. Some minor changes have been made to avoid as much as possible conflicting tasks for individual participants.  

With this mail the conference secretariat wants to provide some general information specifically aimed at presenters of papers. 

1) PAPERS. Please send your written papers to the conference secretariat (you can reply on this mail). Of course, you can also bring a copy on disk or CD-ROM. Please bring with you sufficient hard copies (30-50) to the conference to hand out to the workshop participants. The format of the papers should adhere to the following specifications: Format: MS-Word.  Font: Times New Roman.  Size: 10pt.  Style: Standard, no fancy layout. Language: English.  Information should include: Title of paper, complete name(s) of author(s), complete contact information for each author organization, street address, city, state/province, postal code, country, email, phone, fax and URL if available.

2) LATE ABSTRACTS. Any abstracts received after the closing date will be forwarded to workshop leaders asking whether these papers can still be accommodated. In some cases their may still be some room (for example because of cancellations). These papers will not appear in the final program; an addendum with additional late abstract will be handed over at the conference registration desk. 

3) PRESENTATION FACILITIES. Overhead projectors are provided. PowerPoint projectors will NOT be provided by the conference secretariat. However, participants possessing a portable projector may contact their workshop leader and see whether it is useful to bring it along. This request particularly applies to our Dutch participants (The biodiversity stream, for example, will have a projector). 

4) VIRTUAL CONFERENCE. Through the IAIA website (www.iaia.org) everybody is invited to participate in a virtual conference on the contents of the coming conference. Please take a look and feel free to react. You can also browse through the program and read through all abstracts. 

5) CONFERENCE VISION. All presenters are asked to reflect on the overall conference vision, and finalize their presentation with a short reaction to the following questions: 

a. How can impact assessment be improved to be more effective for decision makers. 

b. Should so-called Quick Scans be used more often; if yes, when and how?

c. How to focus impact assessment on the main issues for decision making?

d. How can impact assessment help decision makers in dealing with uncertainties?

The workshop raporteurs will report these reflections to the organizing committee, that will present an overall conference statement in the Friday closing plenary. Workshop leaders are asked to provide their own personal vision, based on the presentations and discussion in their workshop. 

Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any questions. Success with your preparations for IAIA’02. See you soon in The Hague.

Kind regards,

IAIA’02 Conference Office

Sandra van Ewijk

Email: sewijk@eia.nl 
